
March 02, 2005

MEMORANDUM TO: George C. Pangburn, Director 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety, RI 

FROM: Scott Flanders, Deputy Director  /RA/
Environmental and Performance 
  Assessment Directorate 
Division of Waste Management 

    and Environmental Protection 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 

    and Safeguards 

SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO THE TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE REQUEST DATED
AUGUST 24, 2004, FOR EVALUATION OF WHITTAKER
CORPORATION  REVISED DOSE ASSESSMENT

I am responding to your technical assistance request (TAR) dated August 24, 2004, regarding 
the evaluation of the dose assessment in support of Whittaker Corporation’s (Whittaker’s)
revised derived concentration guideline levels (DCGLs).

The Environmental and Performance Assessment Directorate (EPAD) staff (Boby Eid)
completed its review of Whittaker’s revised dose assessment which was submitted to Region I
(R-I) on August 10, 2004 (SCINTECH Document No. 82A9534).  On September 30, 2004, Boby
Eid submitted to Craig Gordon a draft report entitled: “Review and Comments on Whittaker’s
Report Entitled Dose Assessment in Support of Establishing DCGLs for the Whittaker
Decommissioning Site.”  In his September 30, 2004, e-mail memorandum to Mr. Gordon; Boby
Eid stated: “If you have no comments, the attached draft report should close the TAR regarding
EPAD requested technical assistance.”  Nevertheless, this TAR was not closed in a formal
cover letter memorandum. 

R-I has informed EPAD staff that it has no comments on the draft report.  In addition, EPAD
believes that no changes are needed to the original draft report.  Therefore, please consider the
above cited report as final for your licensing actions.  The EPAD staff has removed the label
“draft” on the report and the final report has been saved in ADAMS under an Accession No.
ML050600412. This memorandum should formally close the August 24, 2004, R-I’s TAR.

CONTACT: Boby Eid, NMSS/DWMEP/EPAD
(301) 415-5811, e-mail: bae@nrc.gov

Docket No.:  40-7455
Licese No.:  SMA-1018

Attachment:  Final report
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